
 

   

 

Authorized Payor for Stage One and Bridge Program Transitional Subsidy Payment and 
Cost-Plus monthly payments:   
 
Child Development Associates, Inc. San Diego County, CA 
 
Pursuant to SB 140 and an agreement with Child Care Providers United (CCPU) 
investments have been made to supplement subsidized child care reimbursements. 
 
In counties where the Stage One and or Bridge Programs are administered in-house by 
the county and where no business relationship exists between the Stage One/Bridge 
Program child care provider and an APP, CDSS has contracted with Child Development 
Associates, Inc (CDA) in San Diego County to issue payments to those providers 
directly. 
 
These payments include: 
A one-time Transitional subsidy payment, child care providers who received a subsidy 
payment in April 2023 will receive: 
 
 $500    per license-exempt family child care provider 
 $2,500  per small licensed family child care provider (6-8 children) 
 $3,000  per large licensed family child care provider (12-14 children) 
 $3,000  per each licensed or licensed exempt child care center 
 
Monthly Cost of Care Plus Rate, per-child payment, beginning January 2024 through 
June 2025, all provider types will receive a per child payment in addition to their regular 
per child subsidy payment. The amount per child varies based on the county/region where 
the provider is located. For a list of all the regions and per child rates visit Child Care 
Bulletin 23-37. 
 
Stage One/Bridge Program child care providers may be contacted by CDA by email or 
phone call to collect W9 information to allow for the issuance of these payments. This is 
necessary because the IRS requires accurate reporting of taxpayer identification when 
income is paid to individuals or businesses. 
 
CDA may also contact providers to verify contact information, license type, and other 
necessary information for accuracy of payment calculations and to ensure payments 
reach the intended recipient. 
 
For more information regarding CDA and the issuance of the One-time Transitional 
Subsidy Payments and Monthly Cost of Care Plus rates please visit 
www.supplementalratepayment.org.  For any questions regarding this notice, please 
contact the Child Care Bargaining Section at ProviderDataCollection@dss.ca.gov Child 
Care Policy and Development Bureau, Child Care and Development Division, CDSS.   
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